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Trinity Episcopal Church


2016
ANNUAL MEETING
REPORTS
Sunday, January 22, 2017
Prayer for the parish

Almighty and everliving God, 

ruler of all things in heaven and earth, 

hear our prayers for this parish family. 

Strengthenthe faithful, 

arouse the careless, 

and restore the penitent.
Grant us all things necessary for our common life, 

and bring us all to be of one heart and mind 

within your holy Church;
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen.
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Some Statistics for 2016
Baptisms - 0

Funerals - 2  

Weddings - 1 

Transfers of Letter received - 1

Transfers of Letter sent - 0

Easter Attendance - 134

Pentecost Attendance - 65

Christmas Attendance - 80

Total Sunday Attendance - 3316

Average Sunday Attendance - 65

SENIOR Warden’s Report
I am going to take the opportunity of the Senior Warden’s Report to discuss briefly the 2016 church year at Trinity Episcopal Church from the point of view of the vestry.
During 2016, the vestry had eleven regular, scheduled meetings (we never schedule a meeting in July).  Additionally we had two special, call meetings – one to deal with repairs to the organ and one to deal with the replacement of the heat pump.

Father Taylor presides over the meetings and tries to make the meetings last no more than one hour, but there is usually a lot to cover.  Each meeting has an agenda, and we regularly have a report from the Treasurer, the Senior Warden and the Junior Warden.  We regularly have reports and requests from one or more of the church committees, and we discuss, consider and approve or disapprove these requests if action is needed.

All vestry discussions, whether concerning the congregation and matters within the church, or opportunities outside the church, by necessity must involve considerations of the budget and the number of congregants regularly attending service.  We are a community of faith and cannot succeed without the participation of all our members.
If you have any suggestion for improvements or changes at Trinity Episcopal Church, please let me know.  I will be happy to talk to you about them.
Submitted by
George R. Gautsch, Sr. Warden
Junior Warden’s Report

The job of the junior warden is to look after the physical plant of the entire church.

The buildings & grounds are in good shape; painting will be need this summer.

The downstairs bathroom (hallway to sanctuary) and the upstairs bathroom both had leaks that have been repaired.

Sanctuary lights all work, having replaced those that burn s out.

A few areas are under repair and will be soon


Submitted by Rod Cook

	
	
	TRINITY EPISCOPAL CHURCH
	
	
	

	
	
	2017 BUDGET VS. 2016 ACTUAL
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	BUDGET
	
	ACTUAL

	SOURCES
	
	
	
	
	2017
	
	2016

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Pledges
	
	
	
	176,000
	
	175,437

	
	Loose Plate
	
	
	3,500
	
	3,577

	
	Kroger
	
	
	
	2,000
	
	1,946

	
	Investment Income
	
	
	14,180
	
	27,133

	
	Unrestricted Donations
	
	
	
	750

	
	Other
	
	
	
	2,000
	
	5,394

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	TOTAL SOURCES
	
	197,680
	
	214,237

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	USES
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Altar Guild
	
	
	1,200
	
	1,100

	
	Christian Education
	
	
	400
	
	439

	
	Council expenses
	
	
	1,100
	
	1,114

	
	Insurance: Property
	
	
	3,500
	
	2,734

	
	Insurance: Umbrella
	
	500
	
	500

	
	Maintenance
	
	
	4,000
	
	2,719

	
	Miscellaneous
	
	
	
	700
	
	765

	
	Music
	
	
	
	400
	
	250

	
	Office supplies
	
	
	2,700
	
	2,404

	
	Parish Life/Social events
	
	1,000
	
	1,309

	
	Postage
	
	
	
	350
	
	363

	
	Professional fees
	
	
	8,600
	
	8,480

	
	Audit
	
	
	
	400
	
	

	
	Sexton
	
	
	
	6,300
	
	6,240

	
	Staff salaries and expenses
	
	137,100
	
	135,451

	
	Utilities
	
	
	
	10,100
	
	9,591

	
	Diocesan Pledge
	
	
	13,000
	
	11,000

	
	Richard Smith retirement
	
	2,730
	
	2,730

	
	Outreach
	
	
	
	2,400
	
	

	
	Wood for Warmth
	
	
	1,200
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	TOTAL USES
	
	197,680
	
	187,189


COMMITTEE REPORTS
Altar Guild
Fellow parishioners,
It has been my honor to serve as head of Altar Guild for two years now and things have run                    very smoothly.  There are 14 of us which is remarkable considering the size of our congregation.  All are willing to pitch in and help whenever needed, Christmas is a testament to that giving their time and talent.

Our budget is generous enough as long as no emergencies arise, which I do not see forthcoming.

Father Taylor and I have a helpful and enjoyable relationship and things are running smoothly.

A very special thank you to all who helped make our church even more beautiful during Christmas than usual, and especially to the 8 of us who were able to come to church on the 8th and take down the decorations.  A job well done.








                           Submitted by Carol Lee
Columbarium

During the year 2016, there was most fortunately, no activity.
Submitted by Bill Lee

Kroger Care Program
The total Trinity made from 12/1/15-11/30/16 was $1,745.35: 
From 12/1/15-4-02/29/16 is $497.55, 27 households supported 
From 03/01/2016-05/31/2016 $442.39,   27 households supported.
From 06/01/2016-08/31/2016 $500.74, 29 households supported.
From 09/01/2016-1/30/2016   $304.67, 17 households supported. (This check was received in Jan.2017) 

Please log into Kroger.com and enroll in this program. The Trinity Code is 83132. This is a great way for Trinity to earn money. 

If you have questions about signing up please see Connie Blair.










           Submitted by Connie Blair

Music Ministry
The Trinity Episcopal Church Music Department continues to work to support the congregation and our priest in meaningful worship. 

The music library continues to be blessed with the donation of many new anthems from Choir members and Parishioners.  These anthems have become permanent additions to the library and it is my hope that the increasing music library will add to the program for years to come. We have prepared and published a list of all donated anthems during my tenure here at Trinity. This list is attached. If you have given money for an anthem and do not see your name listed, please let me know as soon as possible. Anyone wishing to donate music as a memorial should also contact me for further information.  Each anthem has a label attached that lists the donor as well as the name of the person or persons for whom the purchase was made.  When the anthem is sung during the service the dedication is printed in the service bulletin. The generosity and willingness to donate memorials is a testament to the loving support of the congregation. 

There is always room for more choir members, so if you enjoy singing, please consider joining us. No prior musical experience necessary; just the willingness to commit your time and effort. If you have any questions or want more information, please speak to Jerry or any Choir member.  We rehearse Sunday mornings prior to worship from 9:30 to 10:25. 

We are so fortunate to have Mollie Anderson and her willingness to step in for me when I am sick or have to be out of town. She is a blessing to me and to this church.

Thank you to all who have and continue to grace our music ministry with their voices, time, talent and or money.  We also thank the congregation for their positive feedback and spiritual support. Without you, our achievements would not have been possible.  We look forward to the accomplishments of 2017.
Submitted by Jerry Blankenship
	#
	Name of Anthem
	Donor
	Dedication

	1
	Amazing Grace (My Chains Are Gone)
	George and Jane Townsend
	In Honor of Jerry Blankenship

	2
	An Advent Prayer
	Brenda and Buzz Sosnoski
	In Loving Memory of John & Tom Norton and Suzie Sosnoski

	3
	Angels'  Carol
	Brenda and Buzz Sosnoski
	With Love and Appreciation for our Choir Family

	4
	Ave Verum
	John Stroebel
	In Gratitude for Gordon Turk, Organist and Choir Master at St. Mary's Episcopal Church, Wayne, PA

	5
	Ave Maria
	 
	In memory of Eleanor Childers

	6
	Bethlehem
	The Choir
	Our friend and choir member, Lindy Allen

	7
	Bless This House
	Larry and Mollie Anderson
	In Thanksgiving for Family and Friends

	8
	Blessed Is the King! Hosanna
	George and Jean Gautsch
	Dedicated with Love and Prayers to our grandson Benjamin Lee Schilken

	9
	Cantique
	Anonymous
	In Honor of the Altar Guild

	10
	Christ has no body now but yours
	Larry and Mollie Anderson
	In Honor of the Consecration of our new Bishop, Mark Bourlakas

	11
	Christ Is Risen! Alleluia!
	Beth & Dean Blair and Kay Denson
	In Loving Memory of Helen and Charles Denson

	12
	Christmas Lullaby
	Paul and Mitz Noble
	In Thanksgiving for the Ministry of John and Rachel Gardner

	13
	Christmas Sanctus
	Beth and Dean Blair 
	In Loving Memory of Benjamin Denson Bandas

	14
	Come, Learn From Me
	Daughters of the King-Mary Magdalene Chapter
	In Loving Memory of our dear friend and Sister, Ellie Childers

	15
	Come to My Heart-Thou Didst Leave Thy Throne
	Dr. & Mrs. Bob Strong
	In Honor of Colonel and Mrs. Brown

	16
	Come to the Light
	The Choir
	In Memory of Mary Hartman Masser, mother of our friend and choir member, Trina Cleveland

	17
	Come to the Table
	Beth & Dean Blair; Kay Denson
	In Loving Memory of Charles Lee Denson

	18
	Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing
	Jack and Barbara Garst
	In Honor of the Reverends John and Rachel Gardner

	19
	Cradle Carol
	Brenda and Buzz Sosnoski
	In Loving Memory of Roy, Irene, John and Tom Norton

	20
	Cup of Sorrow
	Elizabeth Blankenship Helbert
	In Loving Memory of Marguerite "Mike" Davis

	21
	Every Valley
	Kay Denson
	In Loving Memory of Benjamin Denson Bandas

	22
	From the Day You Were Born
	Beth and Dean Blair 
	In Honor of their grandson Oliver Denson Parrish on the day of his Baptism

	23
	Gesu Bambino
	Brenda and Buzz Sosnoski
	In Thanksgiving for those who help to prepare the church for Christmas

	24
	Glory to God
	Beth Blair
	In Honor of Dean E. Blair, Jr on Father's Day, 2009

	25
	Grace
	Jerry and Jennie Blankenship
	In Honor of the Choir

	26
	Hallelujah from The Mount of Olives
	Peggy and Amy Botteicher
	In Thanksgiving for the Music Ministry of Jerry Blankenship

	27
	Here I Am, Lord ("Have Thine Own Way")
	Daughters of the King-Mary Magdalene Chapter
	In Loving Memory of our dear friend and Sister, Sylvia Padgett

	28
	How Lovely is Thy Dwelling Place
	John Stroebel
	In Loving Memory of Paul G. and Patricia S. Stroebel

	29
	I Am Not Afraid
	Dr. & Mrs. Bob Strong
	In Loving Memory of Stewart and Anne Strong

	30
	I Lift Up Mine Eyes
	Beth and Dean Blair 
	In Loving Memory of our nephew Benjamin Denson Bandas

	31
	Jerusalem
	Ann and Rod Cook
	In Memory of James H. Shively

	32
	Jesu, Joy of Man's Desiring
	Ann and Rod Cook
	In Loving Memory of Ed Robertson

	33
	Lamb of God
	Mollie Anderson
	In Loving Memory of Edith Cauley

	34
	Like a Child I Wait
	Pam and Frank Brown 
	In Loving Memory of Ellie Childers, wife of Clark Childers

	35
	Like a Dove
	Greg and Sandy Rambo
	In Loving Memory of our parents

	36
	Long Time Ago
	Beth & Dean Blair; Kay Denson
	In Loving Memory of Dean E. Blair, Sr. on Father's Day 2009

	37
	Lord of the Dance
	Kent and Susan Henry
	In Loving Memory of our daughter, Heather Denise Henry

	38
	Man of Sorrows, What a Name
	Bob Strong
	In Loving Memory of my brother, David Strong

	39
	My Redeemer's Love (An Easter Anthem)
	George and Jean Gautsch
	In Memory of all our Deceased Loved Ones

	40
	Now My Spirit Sings
	Beth & Dean Blair; Kay Denson
	In Memory of Helen and Charles Denson

	41
	O Lord, You Know My Heart
	Kay Denson and Beth Blair
	In Memory of Charles Lee Denson on Father's Day 2009

	42
	River in Judea
	Revs. John & Rachel Gardner; Jerry Blankenship
	In Honor of Amy Botteicher on her College Graduation May 8, 2010

	43
	River Songs
	Larry and Mollie Anderson
	In Celebration of God in our varied musical heritages

	44
	Songs of Peace
	Larry and Mollie Anderson
	With grateful hearts for the peace that music brings to our souls

	45
	Soon and Very Soon
	Jerry and Jennie Blankenship
	In Honor of our Parish Family

	46
	Sweet, Sweet Spirit
	Kay Denson; Beth & Dean Blair
	In Loving Memory of Helen and Charles Denson on their Anniversary May 10, 1931

	47
	Thanks Be To Thee
	Anonymous
	In Thanksgiving for the Music Program

	48
	The Glory of the Cross
	Beth & Dean Blair; Kay Denson
	In Loving Memory of Helen Kerans and Charles Lee Denson in Celebration of their Anniversary May 10, 1931

	49
	The Holy Heart
	Anonymous
	In Loving Memory of Helen Perdue 2010

	50
	The Lord Is My Shepherd
	John Stroebel
	In Loving Memory of James L. And Mary A. McGee

	51
	Thine Is The Glory
	The Choir
	In Honor of our beloved choir member, Barbara Garst

	52
	We Wait for Thee
	Jean Waltrip
	In Loving Memory of Gene Keith Waltrip

	53
	Were You There On That Christmas Night?
	Dr. Bob and Susan Strong
	In Honor of the Congregation

	54
	What Sweeter Music
	John Stroebel
	In Loving Memory of Mark A. Blocher and Patricia J. Pierce

	55
	When I Survey the Wondrous Cross
	Pam and Frank Brown 
	In Loving Memory of Russ Stephens, brother of Susan Henry

	56
	Who Will Go To Bethlehem
	Kitty and John Ferguson
	In Loving Memory of Ellie Childers

	57
	Write Upon My Heart
	Amy and Peggy Botteicher
	In Loving Memory of Paul and Ella Berg


Parish Life

The Parish Life Committee organizes and prepares special events in the life of our Church.
Members: Brenda Raine Chair


              Ann Cook, Susan Henry, CeCe Molesco, Brenda Sosnoski,

              Beth Blair, Kitty Ferguson, Jean Richards

· Weekly coffee hours after the Sunday service.
· Lenten dinners before the weekly Lenten Study.
· Ecumenical Lenten Services: are held on each Wednesday during Lent at churches in our community. The luncheon following the service held at Trinity is prepared by the women of the church and serves about 50 people from area churches.

· Special receptions honoring our Bishop’s visit and those confirmed as well as after the Easter service or other occasions as needed.
· The summer Parish Picnic.
· The monthly Soup & Salad Sunday lunch organized by Beth Blair is a success.  Thanks to her and her committee.  

· Special Events:

· Walter Williamson’s reading of The Meditations of Four Fathers – Adam, Abraham, David & Joseph, with music prepared by our music director, Jerry Blankenship.  All proceeds were given to Habitat for Humanity.  More of these events will be planned to invite those in our area to attend.
Our thanks to all of you who keep with our endeavors.

Submitted by Brenda Raine and Ann Cook
Welcoming New Members Committee

The Committee’s objective is to be aware of first-time visitors each Sunday, making sure that they have signed the visitors’ book and that they are invited and escorted to the Parish Hall for coffee and refreshments. There they are made to feel welcome and are introduced to parishioners and questions they may have are answered. Within the week, a note is sent acknowledging their visit with an invitation to worship with us again. The Committee continues to stay in touch until the visitor feels comfortable and perhaps decides to join in our fellowship. And if we have new members, we schedule a formal welcoming during our monthly Parish Luncheon.

We are disappointed that we have had almost no visitors to welcome this year. Without visitors, we have few prospects for new members. The likely result of this is a diminishing congregation, and ultimately a less viable church. 

We need to rethink our approach...instead of waiting for someone to enter our sanctuary, we should seek, search for ways to attract visitors. No one person can do it alone – and if we are really serious and concerned about our future, we need to be proactive. For example, one important way would be for each member to pledge to bring one family – one person - into our fellowship, and we would be on a path to growth. 

The Committee also suggests a new program of events to reach out to the community and foster new interest in Trinity. Our existing weekly Tuesdays at Trinity, Sunday Adult Education, plus others such as yard sales, Pancake Supper, Men’s Breakfasts, and Trinity Ladies Connecting are excellent venues to generate the interest of potential members. We should also think about new clubs, art events, workshops, and tours of our beautiful Church. All of this is possible because we already have people in our congregation who can provide leadership in most of these endeavors. Nevertheless, each member must do his or her share if we are serious and concerned about the future of our Church. 

 Submitted by Sybil Smith
Susan Henry and Ann Cook, Members
Wood for Warmth
Members:  Father David Taylor, Larry and Mollie Anderson, Rod Cook, Skip and Beverly Fletcher,, Kent Henry and members of St. Peters, plus those who attend other churches, and we’ve even had a local business help deliver.

Our mission is to provide firewood for supplemental heat during the winter months to those in need in Franklin County.  All of agree this is God’s work, and are blessed, especially when we see the conditions some of our clients live with every day.  It continues to be heartwarming when we see the looks of gratitude on our clients’ faces when we deliver.  We do not actively solicit donations from clients, but all donations freely given are returned to the church.

During the 2015-2016 heating season from October thru March, we provided 329 loads of firewood to 135 families with the assistance of, the Rocky Mount Rotary Club, and Rocky Mount United Methodist Church   We continue a beans and rice ministry in conjunction with the outreach program where a one pound bag of beans and a one pound bag of rice is delivered with each load of firewood.  So far this addition to our program has been very well received.  Without the dedication and commitment of all our volunteers, plus the valuable assistance of Hatcher and Tatum Ferguson and Bobby Adkins of Ferguson Land & Lumber, we could not continue this ministry.  We cut and split beginning in March to help build a stockpile, and continue to cut and split during the heating season.  So far this heating season, we have delivered 134 loads to 78 families from October 29 thru 7 January, which averages out to 14 loads per week.

Our goal for the future is keep this a viable program, as there is so much need in Franklin County.  We continue to welcome all men and women volunteers with open arms to work during the week, and/or on Saturdays to help load/deliver.  All that’s required is a sturdy pair of gloves and shoes, a willingness to help, and a warm heart.  As always, a pickup is ALWAYS welcome.  Once in a while, weather conditions prohibit us from splitting, and can impact the available supply.  That is when we must rely on donations to purchase a large load of already split wood.  Due to the large number of requests, I am sure Janice would appreciate any office volunteers to help keep records of the requests from Tuesdays thru Thursdays.

Submitted by Larry Anderson

Outreach
Thanks to generous private donations & proceeds from Soup & Salad Luncheons, fifteen local, diocesan & national organizations received assistance. As in recent years a financial commitment of $500 was made to the Boys’ Home in Covington. The staff & residents continue to be included in the Prayers of the People. Parishioners continued to collect Box Tops for Education and pennies for the Home. Volunteers continued to assist monthly at the Stepping Stone Mission (Soup Kitchen.) Easter bags containing personal care items were delivered to the Mission for distribution. Episcopal Relief & Development (ERD) received $400 made possible through a private donation & an allocation from the outreach funds. The Beans & Rice Ministry continued to enhance the Wood for Warmth Program through donations of beans & rice augmented by outreach funds. Unbridled Change, an equine assisted psychotherapy center received $500. A group of parishioners made an on-site visit to the non-profit. Habitat for Humanity received $400; proceeds from the Meditations Program plus outreach funds. Military Family Support Center received $500. Heavenly Manna (local food bank) received $400 for purchase of fresh produce and in-kind donations continued. American Red Cross & God’s Pit Crew each received $687.50 for flood relief in WVA and the VA Alleghany Highlands. Family Resource Center (Women’s Shelter) was recipient of $600. Angel Tree Christmas gifts were provided to twenty residents of the Rocky Mount Rehab Center (formerly Trinity Mission.) A special thanks to Diane Martin for spearheading this project. The Social Services’ Family Christmas Project was an overwhelming success, providing gifts to three school age children. New in 2016 was the New River Prison Outreach project that provided two Christmas gifts each to the children of nine Franklin County households where a parent is incarcerated. Loans were made throughout the year to KIVA, a micro loan project initiated in 2012. Volunteers served as bell ringers for the local Salvation Army. Parishioners are encouraged to link their Kroger Rewards Card to the parish’s community account. At last count, there were only 17 households enrolled. The quarterly revenue has dropped close to $200. See Connie Blair for information.

Committee Members serving in 2016 were Johnnie Johnson, Committee Coordinator and KIVA Point of Contact; Larry Anderson, Wood for Warmth; Ann Cook, special programs/concerts; Connie Blair –      Unbridled Change, Salvation Army Bell Ringers, & Kroger Community Rewards; Mollie Anderson, Soup Kitchen & Beans & Rice Ministry; Bev & Skip Fletcher, Boys’ Home; Angie Taylor, Heavenly Manna; Bruce Brinkman, Military Projects and Father Taylor.

Submitted by Johnnie Johnson

Daughters of the King
Following a three-month study, one new member, Susan Brinkman, was admitted on August 28.  Current officers of the chapter are President, Beverly Fletcher; Vice-President, Jennie Blankenship; and Secretary-Treasurer, Beth-Boyd Blair. The chapter meets monthly for prayer and study. The current study is the book “Having a Mary Heart in a Martha World” by Joanna Weaver. Current service projects include providing small loaves of bread for our Rector to present to visitors on Sundays, stocking food in the parish freezer, and maintaining the parish’s library. We are also in the planning stages of developing a food pantry outdoors on the Church grounds for local residents. 
Submitted by Beverly Fletcher
Trinity Ladies Connecting (TLC)

The TLC is a ladies' lunch group that meets at Ippy’s Restaurant at noon on the first Tuesday of the month for fellowship.  Any woman or girl is welcome to join us and participate as we share bits of our lives and thoughts.  Mostly, TLC is just a fun break and a way to get to know each other.  Join us!

Submitted by Ann Cook
United Thank Offering (UTO)

The fall ingathering for the United Thank Offering collected $166. Our mission: Put gifts into your blue box with thanksgiving, prayer, and generosity. Take blessings out of the box for grants to expand the church's faithfulness to God's missions.

Some of the grants spent from these funds in our diocese include Robert E. Lee in Lexington who received a grant for a mobile dental unit; St. Paul’s in Martinsville, a small grant for a liturgical music program. If any of you wish to apply for a grant for a ministry you want to start or want to expand, you can do it!

Submitted by Brenda Raine

Salvation Army

Salvation Army representative Margarete Fuda wants to thank us for ringing the Bells. Trinity’s total collected was $978.79.  Our Friday was the 2nd highest day of collection. 
I thank everyone again who signed up and rang the Bells.
Submitted by Connie Blair
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